
 

 

San Diego County 

SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT 
 
NEWS RELEASE INFORMATION SHEET  

Call Crime Stoppers at (888) 580-8477 with information and you will remain anonymous.  You can also download the P3 
anonymous tip app.  You may be eligible for up to a $1,000 reward for information that leads to an arrest.  
 
Media Relations – (858) 974-2259 
Watch Commander – (858) 565-5555 
PAD-3  Rev. 11/18       

 
 
 

Subject: School Threat Investigation - Bonsall High School 

Date of Release: November 14, 2019 

Time of Release: 4:30 pm 

Media Contact: Lt. Ricardo Lopez 

Email Address of Contact: ricardo.lopez@sdsheriff.org 

Telephone Number of Contact: 760-451-3100 

Provider of Information (if different):       

  

 

  

SYNOPSIS: 

 
On November 13, 2019 at about 10:40 am, deputies responded to Bonsall High School located at 7350 West Lilac Road 
to investigate information that was received by school officials that a male student possibly had a firearm on campus.   
Further information was obtained that the suspect had made specific threats to commit a shooting at a planned school 
event in the near future. These threats were substantiated through the investigation and after interviewing the suspect. 
The suspect was placed into Sheriff's custody and all known firearms were removed from the residence as a precaution. 
No firearms or other weapons were found on the suspect or on campus. The investigation was extremely thorough and 
continued into the following day.  
 
A second student had been identified as possibly being involved but after investigating these claims today, they were 
unfounded.  There is no credible information that any other students are involved.   
 
The Sheriff's Department and the Bonsall School District take any threats made to be very serious and will investigate 
any threat entirely. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


